
GOVERNMENT 
I' L O H I D .\ 

Interoffice Memorandum 

August 22, 2017 

To: Mayor Teresa Jacobs 
and the Board of County Commissioners 

From: { Carrie Woodell, Manager, Procurement Division 

Contact: 

Subject: 

Matt Suedmeyer, Manager, Parks and Recreation Division 
407-836-6202 

Award of Invitation for Bids Y17-634-TA, Grapple Roll Off Truck 
with Knuckleboom 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

Approval to award Invitation for Bids, Y17-634-TA, Grapple Roll Off Truck with 
Knuckleboom, to the low responsive and responsible bidder, Nextran Truck 
Centers, in the total contract award amount of $219,064.20. 

PROCUREMENT: 

This procurement is for the purchase of one Grapple Roll Off Truck with 
Knuckleboom used for debris pickup at various park locations throughout the 
County. 

FUNDING: 

Funding is available in account number 1050-068-1805-6430. 

APPROVALS: 

The Parks and Recreation Division and the Business Development Division concur 
with this recommendation. 

REMARKS: 

Two bids were received in response to the Invitation for Bids and were evaluated for 
price, responsiveness, and responsibility. 

The Parks and Recreation Division is purchasing a new roll off grapple truck with 
knuckleboom to replace one that was deemed unrepairable and taken off line due to 
the age and amount spent on repairs. This truck will serve two roles. It will be used 
to pick up debris piles at 103 park locations and will also serve as a roll off dumpster 
truck. 
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Since 2004, the County has used a contract for retaining roll-off dumpsters in case 
of a hurricane or emergency storm damage. The procurement of this vehicle will 
allow the County to not be dependent on the contract and will result in an annual 
savings of $18,000. 

Price reasonableness has been determined based on market research that includes 
price comparison of similar equipment using the Florida Sheriff's Association and 
National Joint Powers Alliance contracts. 

Bids Received: 
Nextran Truck Centers 
Rush Truck. Centers of Florida, Inc. 
dba Rush Truck Center, Orlando 

Bid Amount: 
$219,064.20 
$224,308.99 



August 10, 2017 

TO: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

PROJECT: 

Interoffice Memorandum 

GOVERNMENT 

BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT DIVISION 

Tracy Attenasio, Senior Purchasing Agent 
Procurement Division (\) _ 

Kesi Warren, Senior Contract AdministratoW 
Business Development Division 

Business Development Division Bid Evaluation 

IFB #Y17-634-TA, Grapple Roll off Truck with Knuckleboom 

The Business Development Division evaluated the 2 bids submitted for this project and found 
that none of the bidders are Orange County Certified Minority Women Business Enterprises. 
Hence, the bid preference program in accordance with the County's M/WBE Ordinance, Section 
17-324 cannot be applied. 

c: Sheena Ferguson, Manager, Business Development Division 


